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Anyone who has participated in the Baptist 
Bible Fellowship knows the reputation 

of Pastor Herb Gilbert and Beacon Baptist 
Church in Taylor, MI. The church has hosted 
the Fellowship several times, and each visit 
to Taylor provides us with a boost in our 
spirits and a good example of a servant-based 
ministry experience.

Situated south of metro Detroit, the 
church’s location is ideal for a fall meeting. The 
facilities are large and comfortable, the Beacon 
membership is ready to serve their visitors 
with joy, and the program planned by pastors 
Herb Gilbert and John Reilly was balanced 
with a good emphasis on worship, practical 
subjects, fellowship, and activities away from 
the church campus.

This year’s fall meeting of the BBFI took 
place September 22-24, though several guests 
came early and attended Sunday services 
at Beacon, while some also stayed through 
Thursday for a golf tournament. Between those 
days, pastors, their wives, and their church 

staff members attended services with uplifting 
music and preaching, breakout sessions for 
instruction, fellowship opportunities, and 
business sessions.

Keynote speakers were BBFI President 
Linzy Slayden (his term ended during the 
week), BBC President Mark Milioni, and BBFI 
President Eddie Lyons, whose term began 
Tuesday after the annual business meeting. 
On each of the evenings, Filipino preachers 
Dimver Andales (Monday), Gilbert Toquero 
(Tuesday), and Jun Lumabagas (Wednesday) 
also addressed the Fellowship.

Preachers during the daytime sessions 
were Baptist Bible Tribune Editor Keith 
Bassham, Boston Baptist College President 
David Melton, Missionary Paul Byars, and 
BBFI Mission Director Jon Konnerup.

New missionaries approved Wednesday 
during the fall meeting were Son and 
Stephanie Chau (Singapore) and Justin 
Rhoades (England). Two missionary couples 
were reinstated: John and Tammy Cooley 

(Burkina Faso) and Phil and Vala Long 
(Madagascar). One TEAM missionary for a 
Restricted Access Nation was also approved 
(name withheld).

Women who attended the Taylor meeting 
were treated to a full day of activities. Cindy 
Lyons presented a website to help connect 
women in ministry. Their morning worship 
session was led  by Jenell Bender. Afterward, 
the ladies were escorted by Dwight and 
Jeannie Billingsley to the Arab American 
Friendship Center in nearby Dearborn where 
the Billingsleys are currently ministering. 
They met with Arabic women and discussed 
their respective customs, and afterward 
enjoyed a lunch in a Lebanese restaurant.

Most of Monday was taken up with 
meetings among the officers and leaders of 
Fellowship ministries. During the morning, 
the Executive Committee met alongside 
newly elected officers who will occupy those 
spots the next two years. This was a practice 
initiated several years ago so that new 

Meeting in Taylor was a refreshing 
experience for the Fellowship
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officers would be better prepared for their 
stewardships. In the afternoon, the same 
Committee met with the National Directors 
where they monitored reports from the 
Mission Office, the Tribune, the colleges, 
and NCPO. Mission Director Jon Konnerup 
and Tribune Editor Keith Bassham reported 
the results of audits from their two agencies 
(the Mission Office noted a slight operational 
surplus in their annual report while the 
Tribune reported an operational deficit). 
The editor reported he needed an additional 
$35,000 in annual revenue to maintain the 
Tribune’s current status.

The Mission Office and Vice President 
of Church Planting Dan Lamb reported the 
organizational changes taking place in the 
National Church Planting Office. The Office 
will no longer approve or issue loans and will 
limit its activity to recruitment, training, and 
equipping church planters. The Directors also 
ratified new college trustees and heard reports 
from the college presidents.

At the annual business meeting held 
Tuesday, this information was conveyed to the 
pastors. At the close of the business meeting, 
the presidency and other national offices were 
handed to those who had been elected during 
the summer. New president Eddie Lyons 
again spoke of his intention to encourage 
grassroots participation and a commitment 
to unity among the pastors and churches. See 
President Lyons’ inaugural message to the 
BBFI published in this issue of the Tribune on 
pages 14-18. Audio versions of the messages 
preached in the Taylor meeting are on the 
church’s website at  
http://thebeaconbaptist.com/bbfiaudio.php.

The next meeting of the BBFI will be 
hosted by Orlando Baptist Church and Pastor 
David Janney in Orlando, FL, February 16-18, 
2015 (see www.bbfi.org and page 19 in this 
issue of the Tribune for more details). The 
May meeting will take place on the campus of 
Baptist Bible College in Springfield, MO,  
May 4-7, 2015.
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Did you ever think about how much hope is 
in the statement, “I am the vine, ye are the 
branches.”? We are actually connected to Him!

Linzy Slayden  – The importance of being linked in

On the day of judgement, it is not the buildings and 
programs we have built that will stand before God.

Dimver Andales  – Possessing our inheritance
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Don’t innovate unless there’s 
a reason ... It’s possible that some
things are both cool and dumb at 
the same time.

Keith Bassham – Innovation

It’s not what we bring to the table, it’s 
about what we have done and whether 
we stay in the battle.

David Melton  – The parable of chess

Greed is the enemy of grace.
Gilbert Toquero  – Blessed in grace

What matters most to 
Jesus should be what 
matters most to us.

Mark Milioni  
– What matters most
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The disciples were more concerned about 
their lunch, but Jesus was more concerned 
about a woman’s soul.

Jun Lumagbus  – Missions 101: A reprise

Our youth pastors and student pastors 
need to be challenging young people to 
consider the ministry.

Jon Konnerup  – The mission

The Gospel doesn’t have 
to be changed, it just has 
to be done.

Paul Byars  
– The physics of missions
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The local church is the plan of Jesus to reach the world.
Eddie Lyons  – It’s our story

CAREER
Son & Stephanie Chau — Singapore
Sending Church: First Baptist Church, Milford, DE
Contact Info: (302) 422-9795, son.chau@bbfimissions.org

Justin Rhoades — England
Sending Church: Topeka Baptist Church in Topeka, KS 
Contact Info: (785) 608-5158, justin.rhoades@bbfimission.org

TEAM
A family has been recognized as TEAM missionaries 
to a Restricted Access Nation. They may be contacted 
through the Mission Office.

REINSTATMENT
John & Tammy Cooley — Burkina Faso
Sending Church: Calvary Bible Baptist Church, Westerville, OH
Contact Info: (614) 891-1250, john.cooley@bbfimissions.org

Phil & Vala Long — Madagascar
Sending Church: Abundant Life Baptist Church, Lee’s Summit, MO
Contact Info: (816) 554-8181, phil.long@bbfimissions.org


